
 
Neighbourhood Infrastructure Improvement Fund (NIIF) – Progress Update - 
Consideration continued – Request to Executive Director of Neighbourhoods, 
Regeneration and Sustainability. 
 
6 With reference to the minutes of 25th April 2025, there was submitted a report 
by the Executive Director of Neighbourhoods, Regeneration and Sustainability (NRS) 
providing an update on the Neighbourhood Infrastructure Improvement Fund (NIIF) 
programme. 
 
After consideration, the Partnership  
 
(1) agreed to defer this item to the North East Development Session on 3rd 

October to allow for further discussion; and 
 
(2) requested that the Executive Director of Neighbourhoods, Regeneration and 

Sustainability clarify the status of Ref 21-011, the swing gate at GESH, and 
whether a post inspection process was in place following NIIF works being 
carried out due to concerns raised by members regarding the quality of work. 

 
 


